
A Regular Meeting of the Durham County Board of Health was held 
October 12, 2023, with the following members present: 

Roger McDougal, DDS; Mary Braithwaite, MD, MSPH; Commissioner 
Nida Allam; James Miller, DVM; Darryl Glover, OD; Gene Rhea, 
PharmD, MHA; and Victoria Orto, DNP, RN, NEA-BC; 

Excused Absences: Rosemary Jackson, MD; Josh Brown; and Anthony 
Gregorio, MBA 

Others Present: Rod Jenkins, Rosalyn McClain, Attorney Al Andrews, 
Kristen Patterson, Liz Stevens, Rachel Elledge, Jim Harris, Lindsey 
Bickers-Brock, Marcia Richardson, Marissa Mortiboy, Chris Salter, Josee 
Paul, Alecia Smith, Annette Carrington, Savannah Carrico and Dennis 
Hamlet 

CALL TO ORDER: Chair Roger McDougal called the meeting to order 
at 5:00 p.m. with a quorum present. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: There were no public comments. 

DISCUSSION (AND APPROVAL) OF 

ADJUSTMENTS/ADDITIONS TO AGENDA: 

Chair McDougal requested the following adjustment to the agenda: 
1. Agenda Item#8--2023 BOH Operating Procedure

Review/Approval was moved to agenda item#4 (Committee
Reports)

2. Agenda Item#9--2023 BOH Operating Procedures Handbook
Review/ Approval was moved to agenda item#S ( Old Business)

3. Agenda Item#9--2023 BOH Policy Review/ Approval was
moved to agenda item#6 (Old Business)

4. Agenda Item#lO-Budget Amendments was moved to agenda
item#7 (New Business)

Dr. Miller made a motion to approve the adjustments to the agenda. Dr. 
Rhea seconded the motion, and the motion was unanimously approved by 
the board members as identified in the attendance roster above. 

REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM PRIOR 

MEETING/ADJUSTMENTS/APPROVAL: 

Dr. Orto made a motion to approve the minutes for September 14, 2023 
and September 21, 2023. Dr. Rhea seconded the motion, and the motion 
was unanimously approved by the board members as identified in the 
attendance roster above. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
• BOARD OF HEALTH OPERATING PROCEDURES

REVIEW/APPROVAL (Activity 34.1)
Dr. Orto made a motion to approve the revised Board of Health Operating 
Procedures to include the following statement under 
Other Procedural Matters: "Board of Health members will receive 
training on the local board of health authorities and responsibilities on an 
ongoing basis at least once a year." 
Dr. Braithwaite seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously 
approved by the board members as identified in the attendance roster 
above. 














































